
Technical Assistance Questions and Answers for ASCOG AAA Nutrition RFP 1October2016 

Question: Was I understanding you correctly that starting October 1st we will be able to 

go back to 5 days a week serving? 

Answer: The reason we are only serving four days per week is because DHS has not yet released 

any overmatch.  As soon as we receive word they have released the overmatch, we will be asking 

nutrition sites to go back to five days per week.  That may happen tomorrow. That may not happen 

till December 1.  Sorry I cannot be more definitive. 

Question: Will Ryan still be serving the Waurika home delivered meals? 

Answer: No. We told the participants at Waurika that we would only do that through June 

30, 2016.   

Question: Can you please recheck your numbers on the Units and UPS I think they are 

low for 9 months because no matter what I do I cannot get below a $6.00 unit cost. 

Answer: The units and UPS are considered a minimum, not a maximum.  The projects are 

expected to do more than just the units listed in the RFP. The projects are responsible for 

setting their own reasonable goals for both units and UPS. The more units, the lower the 

unit cost.  We will then monitor in the quarterly assessments to make sure each project 

achieves at least 90% of their goals. 

Question: How will we know the budget amount  for the RD and also the information 
about the project councils for each site and what do we do about city contracts and 
other contracts that we would need to turn in with an RFP for nutrition sites. or is any of 
this something we would be including in a revised budget. 

Answer: ASCOG provides the Registered Dietician services for our area. You do 
not have to hire an additional RD, but you may contract with one if you choose to.  
We do not have other advice on the budget related to the RD. City contracts for 
new projects cannot be officially signed until you receive our contract, therefore, 
you can submit them with your revised budget post NGA.  If you are able to 
obtain a conditional MOU with the local owners of the buildings, that would be 
beneficial to you but is not required for this RFP.  Site-based advisory councils 
are not required, but you must have a project advisory council in accordance with 
OAC 340:105-10-73.  (See page 115 of the ASCOG policy manual at this link: 
http://www.ascog.org/wp-content/uploads/2015/08/SFY2016-ASCOG-AAA-Title-III-
Services-Policy-and-Procedures-Manual-with-draft-changes.pdf. 
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